PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 20, 2016
1. CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Robert Rose

Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Patricia Treharne

A quorum was established.

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
       

Captain, Josh Tope

   
Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

Firefighter, Casey Welsch
 Firefighter, Roland Pfetsch
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Steve Bowyer



Sue Drinen



Scott Bowen
Bob Timberman


Carolyn Manley
3. AUDIT REPORT:

Chairman Drinen called Jim Saunders, the Pinewood Fire Departments Auditor, to go over the Pinewood Fire Departments 2016 Audit. Mr. Saunders explained to the Board that at the bottom of page 5 of the Audit Report they would find his opinion that the financial statements were presented correctly and that they seemed correct as they did not find any errors. He asked the Board to turn to page 71 where they would find his opinion on our Internal Controls. It was found that we had adequate internal controls and the Department did not seem to have any deficiencies or weaknesses. The last page that Mr. Saunders asked the Board to turn to was page 18 & 19 where he explained the report shows any obligations that are outstanding. This report takes into account any pension liabilities like ASRS, Arizona State Retirement System, and PSPRS, Public Safety Personnel Retirement System, and currently we are showing a negative liability. Mr. Saunders explained that this report is suppose to bring to attention any Fire Departments that might be going under and have too many outstanding financial obligations. Mr. Saunders said that our Department did not have any worries as of now because not every member of ASRS or PSPRS would be retiring at the same time. He said that the Department is not under funded because of this reason. Mr. Saunders explained that this report is a bit fictitious, but it was a new required report for all Fire Departments to complete nonetheless. Chairman Drinen asked the Board and the public if they had any questions and/or concerns to go over with Mr. Saunders. There were no concerns so Chairman Drinen thanked Mr. Saunders and we concluded our telephone call. 
4. ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Chairman Drinen said that there was an article in the Daily Sun which stated that the Fire Department and Sanitary Districts new board members would take office the first of December. Chairman Drinen spoke to Coconino County Deputy Attorney Brian Furuya who stated that that was not correct. County Attorney Furuya explained that those positions were not official until the Board of Supervisors certifies those election results. The new positions will start on January 1, 2017. 
5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  November 15, 2016
Minutes were approved as presented.
6. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF CANVASS ELECTION MEETING:  November 28, 2016

Chairman Drinen asked for Office Manager Mohler to state that the Board did its meeting with County Attorney Furuya by telephone. Minutes were approved as corrected. 
7. CORRESPONDENCE:

Office Manager Mohler passed around a thank you card from the Elections Department and Chairman Drinen and Member Barnes’ certificates for the renewal of their board positions with the Fire Department. 
8. FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch stated that current income was funded at around 64.6% with carry-over. He said that our HR-Salaries and Overtime expenditures were starting to level out now that our high season was over and that our total expenses were at 39.48% which is right where they need to be through our budget year. 
9. OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Mindy Mohler
 Ambulance Billing Report/Monthly Run Log Comparison Report:  November 2016:
Reports were handed out and there was no further discussion.
10. CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:

Chief Welsch said that the Department has not had any big calls or fires to report on. 

Chief Welsch stated that Firefighter Caleb Garcia attended a Fire Arson Investigation training in Las Vegas and will be continuing his education through the National Fire Academy and other sources to become a certified Arson Investigator. Chief Welsch explained that we do not always get help from Flagstaff Fire when it is requested so having an Arson Investigator who is also a Fire Prevention person will come in handy.

Chief Welsch spoke of the EEOC exercises. He said that a committee is being formed to help with the logistical concerns for locations of needed supplies and manpower/services in cases of any disastrous event. He stated that there will be another exercise sometime around April to continue to further work on this.  

Chief Welsch stated that the guys were waiting on Mr. Salazar to do the electrical sweeps and then they would get the cement ordered. He is hoping to have the cement poured in the next few weeks, weather permitting. He stated that the generator has been ordered and we are just waiting for its delivery. 
B. UPDATE ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES:
Chief Welsch stated that nothing big is going on until January.
C. AFDA UPDATE: 
Chief Welsch extended the offer again for any Board Members to attend the January 2017 AFDA Conference. 
D. COMMUNICATION:
Chief Welsch said that we are fully approved for the South Tower site and we are just waiting for the work to be done, which he is hoping will happen within the next month.
E. Annexation Project Update:

Chief Welsch stated that he will be sending out letters to the homeowners in Foxboro who are currently paid up through the end of June 2017, letting them know there is an opportunity to annex into the District. Chief Welsch is also going to reach out to Mr. Karber to see if he will annex his whole subdivision due to the fact that he has some piles that need to be burned and we cannot issue him a burn permit because he is not part of our District. Chief Welsch stated that he could go through the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality and get a permit for each lot he owns, but he feels it would be more beneficial to annex all of his parcels in one step and then we could issue him a burn permit. He did explain to the Board that in the upcoming budget year the Department will have to declare boundary changes to the Fire District. He said he will be working with County Attorney Furuya to get the specific requirements to attach those individual parcels to the District. 
11. DISCUSSION – PSPRS RATE CHANGES:
Chief Welsch stated that he received the June 2017 estimates and it looks like the Departments increase to PSPRS will be around 6.67%. He said that this is a tentative figure because of the Hall settlement that is still being negotiated. He doesn’t think we will owe back a lot once the Hall settlement is done because we only had three retirees who received contributions prior to the Hall settlement. He did explain that the big cities are pushing to have the whole settlement spread out over all PSPRS participants and that it would cause smaller Fire Districts to go out of business. He is hoping that AFDA will push their lobbying efforts to ensure smaller Districts will not have to pay for anything other than their own monies due back. 
12. SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

None.
13. FUTURE AGENDA TOPICS:

Chairman Drinen asked the Board to think about the current reports that they receive at our board meetings that they do not feel are relevant or anything they may want added to the packet. He also stated that he would like to get down to a one page agenda. 
· Future Agenda/Board Packet Reports

14. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:
Bob Timberman thanked the Board for his Community Volunteer Award. He also asked about the call reception that was not coming in good a few nights before and Chief Welsch explained that once the new tower equipment is added that that issue should be resolved. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:34 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:
JANUARY 17, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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